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August 25, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into an interlocal agreement with the King County Flood Control Zone District (KCFCZD) and the City of Bellevue to transfer and allocate responsibilities and assets of the former South West Lake Sammamish Flood Control Zone District (SWLSFCZD).

The SWLSFCZD was formed in the 1960s to address drainage from new development. Revenues collected were used to construct a number of drainage facilities, which were maintained over time by King County (using SWLSFCZD funds) as the SWLSFCZD had no active maintenance capability. When the KCFCZD was formed in 2007, all previously existing flood control districts, including the SWLSFCZD, were dissolved, and their responsibilities and assets were transferred to the KCFCZD.

All known facilities of the former SWLSFCZD are within the City of Bellevue, which is willing to maintain them under its existing stormwater program. Since this limited number of facilities serve only local areas and do not address flooding on a regional scale, it is much more efficient for the City of Bellevue than for the KCFCZD or King County acting as its service provider to maintain them; therefore, the Parties wish to transfer the responsibility for the facilities and the accumulated revenues of the former SWLSFCZD (approximately $178,000) to support them to the City of Bellevue. There are no known former SWLSFCZD facilities or property interests in King County, but as the former SWLSFCZD area still encompasses unincorporated areas, King County agrees to maintain any former SWLSFCZD facilities that might be identified there. In this unlikely event, the County would use revenues from its Surface Water Management Program to maintain these facilities. At the time such facilities would be included in any future annexation, responsibility for their maintenance would be transferred to the annexing city.
If you would like more information on this ordinance, please contact Joanna Richey, Assistant Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8056.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This legislation will help King County and KCFCZD implement an important efficiency in their operations. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 

    Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division, DNRP
